
SALTAIRE METHODIST CHURCH 
 

ANNUAL CHURCH MEETING 
 

SUNDAY, 25th APRIL 2010 
 

Following the Morning Service 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

PLEASE COME AND TALK  
ABOUT YOUR CHURCH 

 
Coffee, Tea and Cakes  

will be served 
 
 

MESSAGE FROM THE MANSE 

Together as One:  1 Corinthians 12:12-26 
Previous issues of the annual report included an item called 
ñMinisterôs Reportò. Well, I have no report as such, but what I have 

is a word of encouragement, or rather words of encouragement. 
Allow me to say to you all ñkeep up the good work!ò If I were to 

make a report, would I not be stealing someoneôs thunder! 
A certain minister was in the habit of publishing the following 

weekôs sermon headline in the church notices. One Sunday, the 
congregation was intrigued to see that the title for the comin g 
weeks sermon was to be ñwhy I am leaving the ministryò. As you 

can imagine, the following Sunday a considerably larger gathering 
than usual turned up, all hoping to be the first to witness some 

startling revelation or other. They were greatly disappointe d to hear 
the opening sentence of the sermon ñwhy I am leaving the 
ministry.........in your capable handsò. 

There are reports within, by people who have done the work, the 
capable hands. May they continue to work hard, with God alongside 

them, God leading them and God within them. Of course they are 
helped, encouraged and complemented by the whole church family, 

and yes, the backbone are those behind the scenes. 
I am a firm believer in working corroboratively, one body with many 
parts, all working together like a well oiled machine. In fact more 

like a healthy human body. After all we are a body. When I joined 
the church family, part of my September letter in the church news 

letter read, ñ we are together on lifeôs journey, the weak and the 
strong.......toge ther we will walk into the sunset, looking out for 

each other, lifting up those that fall and steadying those that 
stumbleò. Six months down the line my stance has not altered and I 
am glad to say I have joined a functional family, as opposed to a 

dysfunctional one. What more could I say other than repeating 
myself ñkeep up the good workò. 

Thank you all, whatever part you play, no part is bigger nor more 
important than the other.  
Shalom 

Freddy 



STEWARDS 

The Stewards continue to meet on a regular basis to discuss our 
church life and share  joys and concerns.  We were very sad to say 
goodbye to Sarah who left us after 12 years.  The Church Family 

gave her a good ósend offô in July at an evening filled with fun, 
entertainment and food! O ne of our joys has been to welcome our 

new Minister, Freddy and we hope he will be very happy with us .  
The new Circuit has also brought new faces to our pulpit who 

continue to give us plenty to think about during and after each 
service.  If anyone feels they would like to be aske d to read 
occasionally on a Sunday morning then please let one of the 

Stewards know. 
The Christmas Services were a great joy, in particular the Junior 

Church Nativity.  We are blessed with a talented group of young 
people, ably lead by their hard working l eaders.  Our thanks to the 
Worship Group who continue to meet and plan some of our services 

and celebrations and to the people who work hard with the 
Technology system and the Website.  Sunday morning coffee after 

the Service continues to enable us to welcome our visitors, chat and 
also support Fair Trade.  The Stewards thank Ronnie Mallinson who 

completed his service last September and welcome Tom Keating to 
the team.  We are blessed with a willing and hard working church 
family and the Stewards thank everyone for their contribution.  

Jill Blackwell 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 

CIRCUIT DIRECTORY INFORMATION  
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Bob Willey 
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Philip Mawson, Bryan Hewlett 

Frank Pollen 
Norman Roper 

Marian Mawson 
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Ann Willey 
Ann Willey 
Carolyn Shore 

Christine Bielby 



DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 2010 /2011  
 

 

Saturday, 8 th  May ~ Action for Children ~  Street Collection 

 
Sunday, 16 th  May ~ 10.30 a.m.  

  

 JUNIOR CHURCH PRESENTS 
 

SUPERSTAR 
 

Wednesday,16 th  June  ~ Church Council Meeting 
 

Friday 3rd to Sunday 5 th  September   
Junior Church to Conistone 

 
Friday 10 th  September to Sunday 19 th  September  

 

ART EXHIBITION  
 

Judith Gilbert and our own Art Group  

 
Sunday, 26 th  September  ~ HARVEST FESTIVAL 

 

Friday 1 st  to Sunday 3 rd  April 2011  ~ Church Weekend 

Green Gables, Scarborough 

 

ñOur Callingò 
 

As members of the Methodist Church, we are called to: 
 

* Worship *  
* Service *  

* Learning and Caring *  
* Evangelism *  

WORSHIP GROUP  

Our Worship Group has continued to plan our family worship and 
special services including the Harvest Festival when once again our 
children filled baskets to be distributed after the service.  

On Christmas Eve the carol service attracted a good congregation 
and the Worship group have noted comments for next yearôs 

service. 
The Anniversary service proved a success and we were  "Bound 

together in love".  
We have been given excellent support from our technology team, 
our organists and the Junior Church.  

Many thanks to those who have given their time in preparing our 
services as we continue to seek to proclaim the Good News. 

Ronnie Mallinson. 
 

SUNDAY MORNING COFFEE  

Over the last twelve months the following charities gave benefitted 
~ Action for Children ~ Bible Translati on for the Deaf ~ The Lung 

Society ~ Debra ï Life free of pain~ Headway ~ MRDF 
The total amount raised was £420.  Thank you everyone. 
Margaret Emmett 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 



JUNIOR CHURCH  

We have had a varied and exciting year, with a great deal of input 

from the young people, in the way of drama and singing,  at 
Christmas especially.  Lesley kept everyone on track and Iôm sure 

the children and young people will remember her plays always.  
The songs, taught by Mags, are much enjoyed by singers and 

congregation alike. 
We had a very successful party run by Kate and Nigel just after 
Christmas.  Games, food and presents, everyone had a great time. 

After Christmas we decided to try some bible work with the young 
people, and Norman devised a Disciple Course for them  based on 

St Matthewôs gospel.  We are grateful to all those in the church who 
helped with this.  The young people seem to have got quite a lot 

out of it, learnt a lot more about the Bible, and have got to know 
new members of our fellowship here.   They hav e put their work 
into folders which we hope you will be able to see at some time.  

We are booked to go to Conistone on the 3 rd/4 th/5 th Sept. ô10. 
Thank you to Aisha Thakker who has helped to design some of 

posters for the board on the front of the Church. Many thanks too 
to, Mags, Lesley, Karen, Carolyn and Margaret who all help out 

from time to time in various ways.   Thank you too for your prayer 
support for our young peop le and staff.  
Gill Roper 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 

ACTION FOR CHILDREN (National Childrenôs Home) 

Boxes raised £320, Church donation £150, Lunch £210. A Cheque 
was sent to Action for Children for £680.   
The Street Collection raised £165.07, which was slightly down on 

the previous year.  This yearôs Street Collection is on 8th May  on 
Gordon Terrace.  Lesley would love to hear from any volunteers to 

do an hour on that morning.  Letôs increase our total, please!! 
There will be an NCH Lunch sometime in the Summer.  This will be 

advertised.  Please support us and enjoy a lovely lunch in good 
company. 
And finally, again a plea for more box holders.  We 

 have lost a number of our box holders for various  
reasons and whilst we have gained one or two, we  

would love to have some more.  So if you feel you  
could take a box, please see Dorothy or Lesley.   
Every pound really counts! 

Lesley Hainsworth 

 
FAIRTRADE STALL  

The Church has in the last 12 months registered with Traidcraft as a 

óFair Traderô, which means, amongst other things, that we now 
receive discounts on all purchases of between 10 ï 20%. These are 

passed on to customers, as the Church does not seek to make a 
profit in supporting this worthwhile cause! You will also have 

noticed, I hope, that óFair Traderô status has led to an improved and 
more varied display of products.  
However, please do not hesitate  

to ask me if I have run out of one  
of your favourite  products or if  

you would like me to order any  
other items for the stall.  

Thank you to all my customers  
for their continued support!  
Kate Hainsworth 

 



CHRISTIAN AID  

House to House Collections raised £626.71, which was over £60 
more than last year. Thank you very much to all those who 
collected envelopes.  This yearôs Christian Aid envelopes will be 

collected during the week 9 th to 15 th May. I will be organising the 
collection for another year as no-one has come forward to take the 

job on.  Please think hard, could you become the co-ordinator.  If 
so please see either Clifford or Lesley.  

Clifford Gray  
 

 
 
 
 
ZIMBABWE  

I am pleased to advise that the proposal adopted at our three 

church council meetings (Saltaire, Calverley, Bolton) to start a 
project for the benefit of Zimbabwe is now under way. However, so 
far nothing concrete has materialised or been done, but a 

committee of fourteen volunteers, me included has been set up.  
The committee is scheduled to meet for the first time early April or 

early May. It is suggested that this first meeting, among other 
matters, will decide on the positions of Chair, Secretary and 

Treasurer. 
The committee stands as follows; 
Saltaire 

Bob Willey, Norman Roper, Janine Stancliffe, Marian Mawson and 
Ronnie Mallinson 

Calverley 
Carol Allan, Shirley Thompson, Ruth Hall and Alan Barker 

Bolton 
 Janet Bell, Margaret Hanson, Derek Crabtree and Heather Proctor 
Prayers from all of you for this committee please!  

Shalom 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 

PASTORAL COMMITTEE  

In May 2009, three of our young people were received into 
membership, Edem and Sam Nugba and Charlotte Hainsworth.  

Priscilla Nugba was baptised at the same service.  This meant that 
our 83 members went up to 86. I n September, Edna Frankland 
diedand in February of this year Mollie Chappell and Joan Leah died 

on the same day.  This took our number back to 83.  Freddy is in 
the process of visiting new worshippers to our church with a view to 

asking them if they would like to transfer their membership.  He has  
already visited all the Pastoral Visitors and is now visiting everybody 

on the pastoral lists.  He is also continuing to give communion at 
Brookfield.  Joan Smith is in St Lukes having tests whilst Allan Heap 
and Dorothy Parker remain frail.  Eve Wood is now permanently in 

Brookfield.  The Pastoral List continues to be updated.  The order of 
service for the housebound has been discontinued due to lack of 

interest. 
I would like to thank all the Pastoral Visitors for the love and care 
they have given during the year.  Let us continue to remember the 

families of the bereaved and all those who are ill in our prayers.  
June Whitaker  
 
 

 
 
 

 



DISCIPLE  

Just about a year ago, the Rev Barbara Walls offered to lead a 

Disciple course here at Saltaire.  It was apt that twelve people 
wanted to take part and we have met on most Sunday evenings 

since.  We were told before we began that we would have read 
about 60% of the Bible by the time we finished and, given the 

amount of reading weôve had to do each week, we might claim that 
was an underestimate!  We all stuck with it, however, starting at 
the beginning with the Book of Genesis.  We have now reached the 

Epistles so weôre almost there!  There has been much discussion on 
the way and we have found parts o f the Bible we have never read 

before as well as those verses with which we are all familiar.  Our 
responses have ranged from laughter to puzzlement and though 

our homework has taken hours and hours, we wouldnôt have it any 
other way!  As we near the end o f this marathon task, we are all 
still glad that we were able to take part and we are really grateful 

to Barbara for her guidance, tolerance and understanding.    
Ann Willey 
 

JUNIOR DISCIPLE  

We did an exciting Disciple Course over eight weeks, and learnt 

different things.  We learnt a lot about following in Jesus footsteps.  
We read lots of stories from Matthewôs Gospel and we were each 

given our own copy.  We had quizzes, wordsearches, and  pictures 
to colour, which we kept in our own folders.  We found i t 

interesting to learn different aspects of Jesusô life.  One week Ruby, 
Aisha and Priscilla did captions for the story of Jesus crucifixion.  It 
was challenging but fun, and we are promised that these captions 

will be used under the slides for a slide show in a church Service at 
Easter. 

We really enjoyed the Disciple Course and we hope it can guide us 
to be better disciples in the future.  

Aisha, Elliott and Sophie 
 
 

 

SHIPLEY CHRISTIANS TOGETHER - SCT 

There are many Christians, from all our Shipley churches, involved 
in serving the community, in a variety of ways, reaching out as 
Jesus calls us to do.  Fair Trade, BEACON (help for Asylum 

Seekers), Magistrates Court óChaplaincy Volunteersô, Cuppacare, 
Open the Book are just a few ways in which some of our people are 

very committed.  United Services are well attended when it is good 
to meet with fellow Christians sharing our faith.  Christian Aid week 

will occur in May when there is one more opportunity to  work 
óTogether as Christians in Shipleyô. 
Maureen Gray 
 

METHODIST WORLD MISSION  

Saltaire gives very generously to the General Fund and Network 
whenever there is an appeal, so thanks are offered here.  Our new 

larger Circuit may have some exciting events planned in the near 
future and we hope our support will be there, as we try to help by 
prayer and finance our fellows across the world. 

Maureen Gray 
 

JMA 

Another good year for JMA with £340 raised.  This came from boxes 

and donations.  The awards were presented in October to Junior 
and óSeniorô collectors.  We also had a munber of family boxes and 

three new ones started this year.  The formation of the new Circuit 
has meant that the competition for the cup has not continued and 
we havenôt had a JMA Service.  We hope to organise one for next 

year.  Thanks to everyone who collects or donates to JMA. 
Marian Mawson 
 

 
 
 
 



ART GROUP ï Leader Philip Mawson  

Our group has grown to 23, with about 4 new members joining us 
recently.  We have had various special sessions over the year, with 
members preparing a talk or invited guests.  Patience Nugba  sat 

for us while she was getting over her broken wrist, and we t hank 
her.  We have also tried to master the art of drawing or painting   

material with Pat Dewhirstôs help and encouragement.  We  enjoyed 
our New year party, and a visit to John Holroydôs home in March- 

thank you John! 
We are now looking forward to our Ar t Exhibition in September.   
A variation on the Big Picture this year.  This is still in embryo.  You 

would be welcome to join us any Wednesday morning.   
Gill Roper  

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

WEBSITE 

The website is now well established and updated, at least monthly, 
by Brian, Bob and Ronnie who receive regular monitoring reports on 
the visits made to it.  Since its beginning, the site has been visited 

on average three times per day.  However, daily visits have 
increased significantly over the last year.  As a result of people 

unconnected with the church visiting the site, we have been 
approached for weddings and parties. 

Church groups are well covered within the ñEventsò page.  If any 
group wishes to update its information, please contact Brian, Bob or 
Ronnie.    

Bob Willey  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
MUSIC  

Although we have only a small group, maximum of six stalwarts, 

who sit as a choir on a Sunday morning, we do have plenty of  good 
voices in the body of the church, including young voices.  
We notice that Freddy prefers to  choose many well known 

traditional Hymns and that these have been sung well as they are 
preferred and enjoyed by the majority of our congregation.  

I will continue to play unfamiliar and difficult tunes, which are 
sometimes chosen, before the Service starts in the hope that we 
will be able to sing them more confidently when we ódo it for realô. 

Brian Hainsworth 



FINANCE AND PROPERTY  

Property  
Over the past year you will have seen much being done to ensure 
the church building continues to remain in a good condition.  

The focus of the property and finance committee over the coming 
year will be the gas heating and hot water systems in the church 

and downstairs rooms. 
Many thanks to all members of the committee who contribute 

toward keeping the church premises in such a good condition, so as 
to enable it to be actively in use at the centre of our community.  
The committee and I are sure all members o f the church would like 

to give special thanks to the retiring committee chairman and 
Secretary Norman and Gill Roper for their dedication and tireless 

work in keeping our church in such a good condition.  
Frank Pollen 
Finance  

Church accounts for the six month period up to 28 February 2010 
will be available at the start of the Annual General Meeting on  

25 April and I will be happy to answer any questions at the 
meeting.  

Nigel Hainsworth 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 TODDLERSô CLUB 

Our numbers vary a lot, anything between 4 and 16 but our loyal 
helpers are always there.  Through the year we have celebrated 
end of term with strawberries and cream, plot night with parkin pigs 

and Christmas with mince pies and Christmas cake for the parents 
and party food for the children.  Santa also attended with presents 

all round.  Cards were made on all occasions and flowers for 
Mothersô Day.  There are so many other activities for small children 

these days that we have trouble competing. We will do  our best to 
give parents and children a happy, stress free time for as long as 
we are needed. 

Marian Mawson 

 
 
YOUTH CLUB 

The Youth Club has continued to be run fortnightly during school 
term time and there has usually been between 7 and 12 young 

people attending each session. Football in the Church hall continues 
to be the most popular activity for the boys, although they are now 

showing more interest in table tennis, and I am grateful to Sheila 
French for continuing to come up with various creative acti vities to 
keep the girls (and occasionally some of the boys!) occupied. 

Thanks also to Gill Maude and Pat Hewlett for running the tuck 
shop and serving drinks. 

Nigel Hainsworth 
 

 
 
 

                       
 



TABLE TENNIS CLUB  

The Table Tennis Club has continued to meet on Thursday evenings 
throughout the year after the Youth Club has finished at 8.00 clock.  
From the continued keenness of its members who are most 

reluctant to miss any of its challenging meetings, it is evident tha t 
the 10 members fully recognise the contribution the fierce bursts of 

activity over one and a half hours on every Thursday evening 
makes towards warding of the onset of obesity due to inactivity and 

inertia. 
We each pay £1 per week which more than pays for the tea and 
biscuits we consume, and enables the Club to contribute to the 

costs of the Church. The members are licked into shape according 
to a rigid schedule perfected over long tortuous evenings to ensure 

that the matches are between well matched pair s who seldom play 
together for more than one match per evening.  
The Club is in its fourth year now. Age is beginning to tell on some 

members, but skills developed over strenuous evenings more than 
makes up for the rather slower responses to spinning balls which 

result from tired muscles and jaded eyesight.  
We still only have one table. We do not know where we would store 

a second one even if we had one. Needless to say, despite all 
rumours to the contrary, new members would receive a warm 
welcome as dictated by the Churchôs inclusion policy. 

Norman Roper  
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 

WOMENôS FELLOWSHIP 

We have 12 members of which most are regular attenders.  Sadly, 
three of our loyal members have died Joan Leah, Jessie Blenkinsop 
and Phoebe Horne.  We shall miss them very much.  On the bright 

side we have gained three new members.  Maureen continues to 
chair alternate meetings with me and also to have her teas and 

stalls to make money for Network.  We manage to get speakers 
that w e can afford and some we just give a donation for their 

special charity.  We have a special speaker every year for the 
Missionary tea.  Our Outing last June was a repeat visit to Starbeck 
Methodist Church for tea and was again a great success. 

This June we are having a repeat visit to Cullingworth Methodist 
Church for tea, calling at Woodbank Garden Centre on the way.  I 

would like to thank all the loyal members of the Womenôs 
Fellowship for their support which keeps the meeting going and 
which I appreciate very much. 

June Whitaker 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


